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        October 24, 2018 
 

“Be anxious for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your  
requests be made known unto God.”  Philippians 4:6 

 
We kneel in prayer…Bill Chancellor requesting prayers for the family of friend, Jerry Cook, who 
passed away recently…Lesa Crockett prayers of thanksgiving as her friend, LaToya, delivered a baby 
girl last Thursday, both mom & baby are doing well, thank you all for your prayers…The French’s 
requesting prayers for Leland Winterstein, who wasn’t feeling well this past Sunday…The 
Johnston’s requesting prayers for Carole Obrecht, who was home sick with the flu this past Sunday, 
prayers for her recovery & healing…The O’Herns requesting prayers for their daughter, Kristin, & 
husband, Steve, who are now accessing the damage from Hurricane Michael in FL, prayers for their 
recovery from this storm…Andy Payson requesting prayers for former members, Bob & Carol 
Littlejohn, Carol is in kidney & liver failure, prayers for them all during this difficult time…The 
Wilson’s requesting prayers for Michelle as she interviews for manager of the Lincoln FAA Facility 
today, prayers that she represents herself in a Godly & professional way…Please remember..Tim 
Burow & the Dye Family, & all of God’s missionaries throughout the world…Continued prayers 
are requested for: Mark & Bren Bouge, Frank & Patti Estaniqui, Don & Emily Foster, Michelle 
Glassburner, Terry & Terilee Harrison, Jim Heydenreich, Kayla Johnson, Gabe Payson, Robin Payson, 
Lela Smith, Charlie Thompson, Dee Weaver, Leland & Louise Winterstein.  

 
Family News~ we have had 3 new families place membership with us over the last few weeks! Please take a 
moment to welcome these new members to our family here at Bellevue: Domenick & Becca Basolo (Liam & 
Bella), Carla McDaniel, & Earl & Bree Parker (Mya & Olivia). All of their information will be coming in our new 
Directory! Welcome to the Bellevue Family, we are so happy that you are here!  
 
Free Firewood~ Bill Chancellor has a damaged small tree that needs to be cut down, if you are in need of 
firewood, please contact him to come by and cut up what you need!  
 
“Thank You to those that helped provide a meal for the Betz Faculty!! We are so thankful for your willingness to 
help! They LOVED it all, and are very thankful for our support!” ~ Lisa Weaver & Shelley Wheeler 
 
“Dear Family, Thank you so much for all your cards, gift cards, meals, & flowers following my surgery. We are so 
thankful for each one of you and are blessed to have such a caring church family.” In Him, Lisa Weaver & Family  
 
 
Nursery Schedule: October 28th~TBD    
 *If you need to reschedule your time, or would like to volunteer, please contact Miranda Sears. Thanks! 
 
   
Tuesday Night for the Master- meets twice a month on Tuesday evening in the Fellowship Hall. Dinner is served at 6pm, 
and then card writing begins at 6:30pm. Cards are written to those who need encouragement, who are sick, who are 
home bound, and those who have been identified to the Card Ministry Team. Anyone wishing to be a part of this ministry, 
is welcome to attend! Please watch the Bulletin, and/or email for the next meeting date!! If you have any questions, please 
contact Andy Payson.                  Next Meeting: November 6, ’18!!   
 
 
Ladies Sunday Morning Bible Class -is studying “Twelve Extraordinary Women” by John Macarthur, in the Fellowship 
Hall. There will be a rotating “leader” for each class, not just one teacher. This week’s leader will be: Shelley Wheeler 
(Eve/Part 1). Books are in!! Please see Shelley to get yours! If you wish to attend this class, please see Shelley 
Wheeler if you need a book.  

 
Board of Trustee Meeting– has been postponed until a later date.  
 
Senior (60+) Group-First Fall Feast-will be on Saturday, Oct. 27th from 11:30am till 1:30pm in the Fellowship Hall! 
Please sign-up to bring your favorite dish! Sign-up is posted on the Family Life Bulletin Board! You will be called as well, 
but if you have any questions, please see Julia Whitworth, Louise Taylor, or Betty Anderson.  
 
Community Movie Night- has been postponed until a later date. Please see Jeff Weaver with any questions!  
 
“Care Bears” are here!!- Our Bellevue Family once again has the privilege of helping support the Sarpy County Head 
Start Coat Drive that benefits the children that attend this program! Please choose your “Bears” in the lobby on the bulletin 
board! We have 4 left!! They are due back by Sunday, Oct. 28th!!  Please make sure the “Bear” is attached to the 
bag when you bring them back! Please see Miranda Sears with any questions!!  
 
 “Singing on Sunday’s”- will meet on Sunday, October 28th at 1:30pm at Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue! Everyone is 
invited to participate! Please see Rob McIntosh with any questions!  
 
Chili Feed – we will be having a “Chili Feed” before our Trunk or Treat Night on Wednesday, Oct. 31st beginning at 
5pm in the Fellowship Hall! All members are welcome! Please see sign-up sheet on the back bulletin board next to the 



Trunk or Treat sign up to see how you can help!! See Shelley Wheeler with any questions!! 
 
Trunk or Treat– will be on Wednesday, Oct. 31st from 6:15-8pm in the adjacent parking lot! Please see sign-up sheets 
in the foyer to see how you can help be a part of this fun event! Candy donations will be accepted as well! Classes for the 
evening will be replaced by a short devo from 5:30-5:45pm. Please see Karen Phipps or Lisa Weaver with questions!  
 
Wedding Shower– please join us for a wedding shower honoring Vanessa (Jacox) Schurman on Saturday, November 
3rd at 10:30am at the home of Marilyn Johnston.  Vanessa & Tyler are registered at Target.  Please see    Miranda Sears 
or Lisa Weaver with any questions.  
 
Daylight Savings Time Ending- is coming!! It will be time to “Fall” back one hour on Sunday, Nov. 4th!! 
 
Ladies Monthly Devotional- will be meeting on Monday, Nov. 5th at 7pm at the home of Marilyn Johnston!! Our 
leader will be: Marilyn Johnston. You may bring a treat/snack to share!  All ladies are welcome!  *Please note: this is a 
DATE & LOCATION change!!  
 
 
Sunday AM Prayer Meeting– There is a Prayer Meeting that meets from 10am-10:15am in the back office, (former 
youth office) every Sunday for anyone who wants to attend!  Please see Lorraine Hanie with any questions!  
 
NEW! Recycling Program- has now ended! Unfortunately Recyclability’s is no longer open to take our recyclables 
for free. This is effective immediately! Please see Quentina if you have any questions!  
  
  
Ladies Study- Marilyn Johnston is leading a Ladies Study on the book “Think Good” by JL Gerhardt, on Thursday’s at 
7pm at her home! This study will meet on Thursday’s unless otherwise noted. All ladies are welcome! Please see her with 
any questions.   
 
Women’s Prayer Group- ALL ladies are invited every Thursday at 1:30pm to the home of Lorraine Hanie for a weekly 
woman’s prayer group! Come and lift up your prayers! If you have any questions, please see Lorraine Hanie!  
 
 Ladies Bible Class– has resumed meeting on Friday’s at 10am in the Library! They are studying the book of 
Philippians. The facilitator is: Pam Johnson. If you have any questions, please contact her at: 402-214-9465. All ladies are 
welcome!  
   
Food Pantry- Food Items of the month: Canned Vegetables.  The Pantry is open on Tuesday’s from 10am till Noon. 
Please bring these items to help keep our food pantry stocked: Cereal, Mac N’ Cheese, Fruit, Oatmeal, Pork n’ Beans, 
Canned Beans, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Soups, and Canned Meats. We are also in need of: Spaghetti, Spaghetti 
Sauce, and Toilet Paper. We appreciate your kindness towards this ministry!!  
 
Bible PALS Schedule: Oct. 28th ~ Marilyn Johnston, Gary Johnston (4-6 years old) Shelley Wheeler, Michelle Wilson 
(2-3 years old). Nov. 4th~ Miranda Sears, Carter Sears (4-6 years old) Brenda Richt, Diane Adkins (2-3 years old). If you 
cannot serve as scheduled, please let the person in bold letters know. Leaders, if you cannot serve as scheduled, please 
let Lisa Weaver know. *Please note: the new schedules for Nov., Dec., & Jan., are now in the Library!  
 

 
Home/Facility bound: 

MaryAnn Hartman (Jean O’Hern’s sister) Hillcrest Rehab Bellevue, Windsor #105, visitors welcome! 

Jim Heydenreich Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue, Room # 54, visitors welcome! 

Lela Smith Louisville Care Community Center, Room #204, visitors welcome! 

Leland & Louise Winterstein Louisville Care Community Center, Room #202 (Leland), visitors welcome! 

 
Wireless Network 

Network Name: (SSID) Auditorium & Auditorium2 
Password: Iam4given  

  
 WI Fi Update: 

Auditorium: slower connection; Auditorium 2 & 3: faster connection: This is both upstairs & downstairs 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

  
            
        
               October 
 Crystal Stoll (25th), Karen Phipps (26th), Aristine Carbaugh (27th), Cassie Dixon, Charles Thompson 
(28th) 

November 
Simon Stoll (4th), Annie Smith (7th), Ashley Orr (11th), David Leatherwood (13th), Kyle Smith (16th), Louise 
Taylor (18th), Diane Adkins (24th), Rob McIntosh (25th), Lisa Weaver (26th), Kia & Nia Porter (28th), Bren 
Bouge, Miranda Sears (29th), Brenda Richt (30th)  
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